The Orchards and Margaret Marsh Group Parish Council
The minutes of the 157th meeting held on Tuesday 14th July 2020 held remotely by video conference. 

These minutes do not constitute a true record until ratified at the next meeting of the Parish Council

Present: Cllr M Bone, Cllr T Cox, Cllr T Craven, (Chairman). 
In attendance: R Jacques (Clerk). 
Apologies: Cllr B Dawe-Lane, Cllr Mrs V Stokes. 
42. 
Declaration of Interests: No declarations were made: 
43. 
 Finance:

Financial Regulations Compliance: 

(i)
Arrangements for the Internal Audit for the FY 2019-2020

The Clerk explained that the coronavirus pandemic had disrupted the normal business of the Parish Council. One consequence of this was that the meeting to gain approval of the members to appoint the internal auditor was not able to take place. With the agreement of the Chairman the Clerk arranged for the auditor, who has audited the accounts for many years, to complete the internal audit.  
Cllr M Bone proposed “that the Council should approve Mr Robin Smith of Gillingham as the Internal Auditor for the FY 2019 –2020 annual accounts”. Cllr T Cox seconded and the vote was unanimous.
For the following items, the Chairman read the contents of the pages to the members and where possible held the documents to the camera enabling the members to see the figures.  The members and Clerk were able to witness the Chairman’s signatures by video. 
(ii)
The items listed in Section 1 of the Annual Return to the External Auditor were considered individually by members, with the Chairman obtaining members consent prior to continuing compliance by answering yes in the appropriate boxes.

Cllr M Bone proposed “that the Chairman should complete and sign section 1 of the Annual Return to declare that the Council’s financial affairs have been dealt with in a proper manner during the previous financial year". Cllr T Cox seconded and the vote was unanimous.

(iii)
Accounting Statement- Section 2 of the Annual Return

Cllr M Bone proposed “that the Chairman should sign the Accounting Statement, Section 2 of the Annual Return”. Cllr T Cox seconded and the vote was unanimous.

(iv)
Certificate of Exemption

Cllr M Bone proposed “that the Chairman should sign the Certificate of Exemption from a limited assurance review under Section 9 of the Local Audit (Smaller Authorities) Regulations 2015”. Cllr T Cox seconded and the vote was unanimous.
44.
Matters Pertinent: 

Cllr M Bone asked the Chairman if any progress had been made regarding the replacement of the bench at West Orchard.  The Chairman reported that Cllr T Cox had obtained information of a bench available at Mole Valley Farmers at Frome at a cost of £100 to £120. The Chairman had found a similar bench for sale at MVF at Gillingham and another bench (hardwood) available online at alisonathome.com for £149. The Clerk had obtained information from The Stours PC who had installed benches from recycled plastic. The Clerk agreed to visit the site and report back at the next meeting.  The Councillors agreed to postpone the decision on the most appropriate bench to purchase until the next meeting.
The Chairman informed the Council that Jane Somper, the District Councillor, will be attending the next meeting and that he has asked her to talk about planning concerns. In particular the possible need for a letter to the Planning Office detailing the planning limitations (within the villages boundaries) considered appropriate by the Parish Council. 
Date of next meeting- Tuesday 18th August 2020
Closure: The meeting closed at 7.19 pm  
Signed    _____________________________  Chairman                     Date_______​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​_______


